Town of Milladore

May 5, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the town board of supervisors was called to order April 7, 2019 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, rolls call found all present.

 The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Hank Nigh moved to accept the minutes as corrected. Leon Kundinger was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was reviewed and accepted with a motion by Leon Kundinger. Hank Nigh seconded the motion which carried. 
Informational:

Our town should not pay sales tax and Connie has a tax exemption certificate (Form S-211) for a person to present to a vendor.
Chairman Haffenbredl shared information received by the Town of Milladore about Tornado Drill week.

The clerk has non-resident compost passes at a cost of $50 if there is anyone that has an interest in purchasing one for 2019.

Supervisor Nigh reported that the Recycling Center has applied for a DNR grant for the year. It was noted that our amount of material recycled is below the amount expected by DNR.

DSPS sent new commercial electrical rules which Milz will send to our building inspector, Lorelei Fuehrer.

The cost of the two accidents back in November and December 2018 when signs had to be replaced at the expense of the Town has not yet been recovered. To file in small claims there would be an additional cost to the Town of $95. No action was taken.

After consideration of our needs for space it was moved by Leon Kundinger and seconded by Hank Nigh that the clerk sends a letter to the Town of Sherry asking them to find another facility for their grader. The annual cost of $1500 will be pro-rated and they will be responsible for one-half of the cost to heat the shop until the grader is removed. Motion passed.
Leon Kundinger moved to pay the bills. Hank Nigh seconded it and motion carried.

There was a motion to adjourn from Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh the motion passed.

The next meeting is May 5, 2019 at 6:30pm in the town hall.

 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk
